Moville Chamber of Commerce Minutes September 8, 2025

Opening prayer by Pastor Pease

Jeremy Rogers opened the meeting at 12:05 PM with the Treasurer's Report and explained to members and guests that dues will be raised for 2026 Memberships due to the increasing cost of food. Yellow Rose catering served a nacho/taco bar today.

Guest Introductions: Brian Johnson introduced the new office manager of the Record, Gerri Hunter.

Old Business:

• Treasurer's Report: \$7,698.37

• Minutes: See Darla Robley or <u>www.visitmoville.com</u>

- WC News: Mr. Bormann/HS Principal gave an update on things happening at Woodbury Central. There were 20 new students who enrolled this year. Homecoming is next week, and there are a lot of events scheduled to celebrate all week. Check the WC website/calendar for a list of events. Student of the month is Jenna Widman.
- City News: Michaela Petersen/City Clerk gave an update on the city. The position for a new chief of police is still open. One new police officer was hired last month. New ordinances include no smoking signs in all park pavilions, also cameras are being updated with the assistance of Wiatel.
- MCDAI: Stee Maxwell gave an update on the daycare project. The daycare received a grant from MHRD. This, along with other generous donations, will help to start remodeling in the Spring. The daycare should be open by the fall of 2026 with 60 spots to fill.
- Jeremy stated that the Chamber golf tournament went well and raised \$4,800 for the Chamber. He also needs volunteers to help with Moville Days next year. Please reach out to Jeremy if you would like to assist. The Chamber/Wiatel pool party went well, with over 100 children attending. Kim Steffen noted that the first Parkinson's walk raised \$6,200.

New Business:

• Homecoming is September 19th for the tailgate and football game. The dance will be on September 20th. See the school website and calendar for all homecoming activities.

• Moville Historical Museum: Pam Clark said there was a good turnout during the grand opening. The hours are Tuesdays 1 PM to 3 PM or you can schedule a special group visit by

calling or emailing the museum.

- Arlington Township Cemetery needs a new trustee. See Pam Clark for more information.
- Two new businesses opened in Moville on Main Street: Ville Nutrition and Midwest Simple.
- Town Rummages are this weekend. If anyone has leftovers they would like to donate to Old Town for Fall Fest, please contact Shawna Feddersen or Sam. The Old Town rummage is the primary fundraiser of the year for Old Town. All donations are appreciated.

• Hot Rod Rally is September 12th and 13th

Meeting adjourned at 12:55 PM

Next meeting: October 13, 2025 Today's attendance: 30

Darla Robley/Secretary